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Introduction. Poor medication compliance, use of harmful medications and withdrawal of beneficial medications are common contributors to hospital readmissions and mortality for heart failure patients (HFPs). However, few studies have evaluated the implementation of a nurse-pharmacist model of care into a HFPs transition-of-care journey.
Aims. To determine the feasibility and acceptability of a nurse-pharmacist telehealth service for transition-of-care HFPs discharged from the John Hunter Hospital, Australia.
Methods. HFPs were referred to an existing telehealth service and offered medication reconciliation and education in addition to their usual care; a service we termed ‘MedRec’. Primary outcomes were feasibility ​— measured by calculating recruitment and successful completion of a MedRec — and acceptability — measured by an investigator-developed survey. Secondary outcomes were medication-related issues detected during MedRec.
Results. In total 100 HFPs were offered a post-discharge MedRec. Mean age of patients was 68.5 years (±14.2). HFPs were mostly male sex (62%). Pharmacist MedRecs were requested by 80% of HFPs. In total 62 MedRecs (77.5%) were performed; 9 HFPs declined MedRec during follow-up and an additional 9 HFPs were uncontactable. Mean time to MedRec following nurse referral was 10.98 days (±9.74). At the time of MedRec, 25 recipients (40.3%) were experiencing drug-related toxicity or adverse events, 13 recipients (20.9%) were experiencing medication compliance issues, and undertreated comorbidities, such as symptomatic heart failure or chronic pain, was identified in 12 recipients (19.4%). Drug and/or disease management information was requested by 35 MedRec recipients (56.4%). Post-MedRec surveys were completed by 35 (56.5%) HFPs. All survey participants agreed that a telehealth MedRec was an acceptable form of education provision. Engagement with a pharmacist MedRec was perceived to ease anxiety associated with understanding medication-related changes and empowered greater medication self-management.
Discussion. A post-discharge nurse-pharmacist telehealth service is a feasible and acceptable model of care. Inclusion of a routine MedRec post-discharge may be an effective means of maintaining continuity of care for HFPs.

